Thorndike Place is strongly apposed by the neighbors and members of the community. The
current proposed mega development of 172 units does not belong in a neighborhood of one
and two family homes.

Dorothy Road is 25 feet wide and floods. Traffic is reduced to one lane when a vehicle is parked
on the street anywhere in this neighborhood. This project is a huge deviation from the original
proposal. The only aspect that was not opposed were the 12 affordable housing, owner owned,
townhouses along the front of the Mugar’s property, which are no longer included.

Tonight please address:

Why the ZBA is not requiring the applicant to reapply for a new 40B from the State.

When did the ZBA board make a site visit?

Please allow more time for public comments.

Thank you.

Barbara Rowland

10 Mott Street, 1
Arlington, MA 02474



